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Dear Parents & Carers,  
 
Thank you to everyone who participated in the ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎΩ survey this term. I do hope you have received your 
copy of the results and the report about how we have listened and acted upon your feedback. The 
partnership between school and families is crucial to the success of any school and we are proud at SMSJ 
of the bonds that exist between home and school. Of course, if you do have a concern always approach 
your ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ class teacher or PAM in the first instance that will usually be able to help and support you. 
 
This term has been a busy one for pupils and teachers in Years 2 and 6. I am hugely proud of the mature 
way in which our pupils approached the tests. It goes without saying, we all know that learning is about 
more than success in the SATs and we very proud of the huge progress that pupils made across the entire 
school.  
 
I want to say goodbye and good luck to Mrs Beverley Jones who leaves us after working at SMSJ for 22 
years. She has helped so many children in her roles as learning support assistant and more recently with 
her precision teaching. We thank you for all her hard work and dedication that she has given to SMSJ over 
so many years.  
 
We are looking forward to lots of performing arts related events next term ς the Year 4 production of 
Porridge, the Bennett House productions of Little Shop of Horrors at Middlesex University and the CƘƻƛǊΩǎ 
performance at the Barnet Music Festival. I also look forward to seeing many of you at the Summer Fair ς 
details can be found later on in the newsletter.  
 
I wish you all a happy half term. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
 
 

 
Mr M Glenn 
Principal 

English and Literacy  

Congratulations to the following year 7 and 8 students who are our Reading Journal winners this half term: 
Sachi - Northern Lights 
Clio - The Boy in the Dress 
Afolabi - Merlin - The Sorcerer's curse 
Sebastian - Bomber Dog 
Edi - George's Marvellous Medicine  
Ermal - Pride and Prejudice 
Arya - Closer to Where 
Aaron - Dr Who - Touched by an Angel 
Urmisha  - The Austere Academy 
Bia - A fault in our stars  
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Maths 
 

The SMSJ Mathematics department has been taking part in a project since January, organised by the 
National Centre for Excellence in the Teaching of Mathematics. The aim is to develop Mathematical 
Reasoning in Key Stage 3 in order to better equip the students who will be sitting the new Mathematics 
GCSE, as it will have a large reasoning content. We have been working alongside Mathematics teachers 
from a number of other schools in London to trial resources to promote reasoning. We also have advice 
and input from Mathematics educators at the Institute of Education. The stages of reasoning are 
describing, explaining, convincing, justifying and proving. The children have been given open-ended 
investigations and prompted, by questioning, to get as far along these stages as they can. 
 

Humanities 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
  

 
Religious Studies trip to the Jewish Museum  

Years 7 and 8 visited the Jewish Museum in Camden Town as part of their Religious Studies work on 
Judaism. Both groups really enjoyed the interactive day, handling religious artefacts, using quills to 
write in Hebrew, and investigating the histories of Jewish families in the East End. 
 

SMSJ would highly recommend this museum if you are looking for a local day out! 
 

 

 
Viking Workshop 

 
Year 5 had a great day at 
their recent Viking 
Workshop.  Organised to 
complement the work that 
the children had been doing 
in their history lessons, the 
workshop was an interactive 
day that culminated in a 
cooking workshop in the 
Food Technology  room. 
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Reminders: 
 

Medicines at School: 
 
Please can parents and carers be reminded that medicines must be brought 
in to the office, and a permission form must be filled out.  We have had a 
couple of instances where a child has had medicine in their pocket, which is 
not safe for your child or those around them. 
 

Travelling to school  
When walking into Neale House at any time of the day please make sure that you are using one of the two 
paths. Please ask your children to dismount from their scooters once they are on school grounds. Too 
many children are also using the road which is obviously dangerous and a poor example of road safety. We 
need to keep our school safe for our children and so you are not permitted to drive onto the school 
grounds unless you have provided the school office with a copy of your blue disability badge.  
There will  be no movement of vehicles on the Neale House site between 8.30 - 8.50am, and between 
3.00 - 3.20pm. 

 
Home school books 
A reminder to those in Reception to Year 6 that Home school books should be brought to school every day 
to enable communication between parents and the teacher. Teachers write in important messages and 
these are checked on a daily basis. 

Homework 

Homework is an integral part of Teaching and Learning and allows pupils to consolidate their knowledge as 
well as to practice new skills. A wide range of homework activities are set across the school. The nature of 
these depends on the year group, subject as well as the needs of the group being taught. There is more 
information on the SMSJ website detailing these expectations. Teachers will tick homework to 
acknowledge it has been completed and handed in on time. Our new marking system Ψ¢Ƙƛƴƪ Pink, Go 
Green, Brilliant .ƭǳŜΩ is being used in class books across the school and not in homework books. 

Lost Property 

A large number of items get lost every day at school. We can reunite your child with their property IF 
EVERYTHING IS LABELLED! 

Sometimes an item of clothing or equipment belonging to someone else is taken home in error; please can 
we ask you to make sure that that item is returned to school promptly and directed to the right person. 

Summer School Uniform Years 7-8 

During the summer term students are expected to have their jumper with them in their locker but are not 
required to wear it around the building. However, they must have their blazer on for lesson transitions and 
class teachers will give permission for these to be removed if desired at the beginning of the lesson. 
 
Job roles at SMSJ 

A reminder that all our teaching and support staff roles are advertised on our school website on the vacnacies 
tab. We also advertise teaching roles in the Times Educational Supplement, and often in local and national 
press. Look out for learning support assistant roles next half term.  
 
 

 



 tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭΩǎ newsletter   Edition 8 May 2016 
 
 
 
Healthy Eating Week  
 
Monday 6th -  Friday 10th June 2016. 

The purpose of the Week is to raise awareness of: 

healthy eating; 
drinking; 
cooking; 
food provenance; 
being active to promote key health messages and habits to young people. 

We will be trying some of the BNF Healthy Eating Week challenges during the Week. These are: 

have breakfast; 
have 5 a day; 
drink plenty; 
get active; 
try something new. 

You can support your child with the challenges, by trying some of them at home as a family and also you 
can support the week by bringing in fruit or even give your child only water to drink using plastic bottles. 

 

 
 
 
 
 

   

 

 

Hot weather Advice 

During the hot weather in the summer term, please can you send your child to 
school with a cap or hat and a refillable water bottle. Thank you. 

 

Farewell and Goodluck 

 

 

 

 

Year 2/ Year 6 SATS 

Year 2 and Year 6 have now completed all of their statutory assessments.  Year 2 were selected to 
take the Reading test early to help set the standard across the country, and have completed the 
rest  this week. The children and staff have all worked incredibly hard towards these more 
challenging tests, and we couldn't have asked for more. Results from these along with teacher 
assessments will be sent home with the end of year reports in July. 

A huge well done to all J 

 

 

We sadly say goodbye to Mrs Beverly Jones this week, as she is retiring. She has worked at SMSJ for 
over 20 years, and will be a huge loss to our staff team. We would like to thank her for all her hard 
work and dedication over the years. We hope she has a long, happy and very well deserved 
retirement.  
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Year 3 trip to RHS Wisley 

Year 3 have been studying rocks and soils as their science topic. As part of this project they visited RHS 
Wisley, where they explored the gardens, enjoyed the sunshine and learned lots of fun, scientific facts. 

The children really enjoyed this interactive and hands on approach to this part of their curriculum.  

 

 

 

Year 2 School Journey 

The week before the Easter Holidays saw some of Year 2 visiting the Lincolnsfield study centre in 
Watford.  They all had an amazing time and were a credit to SMSJ and their parents.  Lots of fun and 
learning took place in this week including; mini-beast hunting, treasure trails, jewellery making, 
camp fire, Whipsnade, soft play, diary writing and of course the favourite - the DISCO!   

 

 

Year 4 Clarinet 

Year 4 are taking part in a wider opportunities project in conjunction with BEAT (Barnet Education 
Arts Trust) to learn the clarinet this term.  They have had 4 lessons so far and will be demonstrating 
what they have learnt in an assembly on Wednesday 13th July at 9:00am which parents of Year 4 are 
warmly invited to attend. 
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Sport  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

  
 

 

 
 

Duke of Edinburgh Award 
For the past seven decades, this charity has inspired and transformed 
the lives of millions of young people from all walks of life. From 
volunteering to physical activities, life skills to expeditions, achieving a 
DofE Award is a passport to a brighter future, valued by employers and 
universities. 

A fun adventure and major challenge, three progressive Award levels 
(Bronze, Silver and Gold) and a wide range of activities offer endless 
possibilities to anyone aged 14 to 24. Millions of young people in the UK 
have already taken ǇŀǊǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘΩǎ ƭŜŀŘƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǘƘ ŀŎƘƛŜǾŜƳŜƴǘ ŀǿŀǊŘ 
ς pushing personal boundaries, gaining new skills and enhancing their 
CVs and university applications. 

  

We are delighted to be introducing the Bronze Duke of Edinburgh from September 2016 
at SMSJ. This will be open to Year 9 students; the application process will open at the 
beginning of next year.  
 

For further information please visit the website: www.dofe.org 

 
 
 
 

Year 1 and 2 Football Festivals 
Year 1 and 2 boys took part in a football festival organised by Non Stop Action. The boys were a credit 
to SMSJ, and greatly enjoyed their morning of sport and activity. It was also fantastic to have so many 

parents watching and supporting their children. 
 

http://www.dofe.org/
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Attendance Figures 

 
Overall attendance figure up to the end of Friday 20th May 2016 is 95.8%. 

 
Attendance Categories 

¶ 96.1% +                            

¶ 96%      

¶ 93.0% - 95.9%                  

¶ 90.1% - 92.9%    

¶ Below   90%              

¶ Above National Expectation 

¶ National Expectation 

¶ Below National Expectation 

¶ Well Below National Expectation 

¶ Persistent Absence 

Please only keep your child off school in the case of genuine illness, and not for mild coughs, colds or 
tiredness.  

R Moon 95.1%  4 Constellation 97.2% 

R Galaxy 93.4%  5 Apollo 95.9% 

R Milky Way 94.6%  5 Big Bang 95.9% 

1 Rockets 96.3%  6 Mars 96% 

1 Eclipse 95.3%  6 Jupiter 96.9% 

1 Planets 95.4%  7 Dickens 97.4% 

2 Sunshine 95.9%  7 Elgar 95.9% 

2 Stardust 95.8%  7 Fonteyn 96.8% 

2 Voyager 97.2%  7 Livingstone 96.3% 

3 Calisto 96%  8 Elgar 94.8% 

3 Astronauts 96.6%  8 Dickens 95.3% 

3 Moonbeam 95%  8 Fonteyn 94.2% 

4 Comets 96.3%  8 Livingstone 94.5% 

 
Bennett House Extension 

 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Work is running to schedule on the Bennett House extension, and we are looking forward to more 
space and changes to the playground in September. 
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Extra-Curricular Clubs at Neale House 
 

           
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Performing Arts 
 

 
 
 

{a{WΩ{ Dh¢ ¢ALENT!! 
SMSJ has got Talent has been inundated with responses 
to take part in the audition process. Over 90 acts will be 
auditioned on 9th, 10th and 13th June across both Neale 
and Bennett House.  Successful acts will then perform 
in the Talent Show on Friday 24th June.  We only have 
space to take through a maximum of 28 acts so will 
have some very difficult decisions to make!!   
This promises to be a fantastic event to celebrate the 
talent of the young people at SMSJ so please look out 
for the audience tickets that will go on sale shortly after 
half term. 

 
 

Barnet Dance Festival 
 

The year 7 and 8 Dance Company 
performed at the Barnet Dance Festival, 

and were highly commended by the 
judges. They were extremely committed 
throughout the rehearsal process, and 

performed an inspiring piece of 
contemporary choreography. 

You may have noticed that there has been a huge increase in the number of lunchtime and 
after school clubs being run at Neale House this year.  Some of the exciting new clubs we 
have introduced are; Art Club, Nature Group, Writing Club, Drama Club, Photography Club 
and Chess Club! We are hoping to build on this even more for next year so that the children 
can have the opportunity to attend a club to extend their learning outside of the classroom.  
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Business and Enterprise 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Year 8 trip to Middlesex University 
A group of year 8 pupils visited the business 

faculty at Middlesex University for an 
ΨLƴǘǊƻŘǳŎǘƛƻƴ ǘƻ .ǳǎƛƴŜǎǎΩ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴΦ ¢ƘŜȅ ǿŜǊŜ 

asked to come up with an innovative idea for a 
start up business, and then improve on a 

ƴŜƛƎƘōƻǳǊƛƴƎ ǘŜŀƳΩǎ ƛŘŜŀ. They were then taken 
on a tour of the university campus, and are 

pictured getting acquainted with a large lecture 
theatre. 

London Stock Exchange Visit 
SMSJ were privileged to be invited to the Opening Ceremony of the London Stock Exchange as part of the 
Inspiring Women in Business campaign. Ten Year 8 girls attended an early morning reception before 
helping the Shadow Secretary of State for Business, Angela Eagle, open the market. The girls then took 
part in a speed networking session in which they were able to question leading business women about 
their roles, backgrounds and challenges. This was an inspirational event, and the girls were very fortunate 
to have experienced such an iconic institution and tradition. 


